Olive Jean Haas (1921-2003)

Name: Olive Jean Haas 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15

Sex: Female Custom Id: ID0380

Father: August Haas (1894-1943)

Mother: Mabel Marie Worthen (1899-1978)
Spouse (1): James Paul Fields (1921-1997)
Spouse (2): Walter William Most (1923-1984)
Spouse (3): Joesph Hanson (1917-1992)



Olive Jean Haas, 1982, age 61

Individual Events and Attributes

Birth: 25 Apr 1921

1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{1,9,11,12,13,14,16,17,18,19,20}



- Birth Date: 25 Apr 1921 [1] - Birth Time: 810 am [1]

Birth Place: Muncie, Indiana [1] [2]
Birth Place: 1927 E. 17th St. [1]
Birth Place: Indiana [4] [5] [6]

- Age 6 (1927) - [3, p 1147] -

- Age 8 (1930) [4] - Age 19 (1940) [5] - Age 28 (1950) [6]

Source List:

[1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, Doc3600.pdf

[2] Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Olive Jean Haas and James Paul Fields, Doc4922.pdf

[3] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf

[4] 1930 US Census

[5] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf[6] 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most household, Doc6403.pdf

[0] 1750 C5 Census, Watter W. Most nousehold, Doco+05.pdf



17th St House:

-Location::

- Address: 1927 E 17th St, Muncie, Indiana

- South side of east 17th Street between Macedonia on the west and Mock on the east. It is located closer to Mock

-Coordinates:;

- Coordinates: 40%10'24.31"N 85%21'51.98"W

- Google Coordinates: 40.17365303843615, -85.3644764509257

-Web Tag::

- RobbHaas Page: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/17th%20St%20Houe%20Index.htm

-Occupants::

August Haas: 1919 - 1943Mabel Worthen Haas: 1919 - 1978

Wilma Haas: 1919-1939
Norma Haas: 1919-1945
Olive Haas: 1921-1943
Marj Haas: 1923-1943



1942, John Wilson's Class -Walnut St. Baptist Church



1942, Photo Index



c. 1942, Olive - Marj

- Barb Haas: 1934-1959

- Walt Robbins, Jr.: Dec 1944-July 1945

- Walt Robbins, Sr: 1945 - William Crabill: 1967-1972 - Caroline Whetstone:

-Notes:;

- Summer 1919: Built by August Haas, ID0377 and Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378

- August lived here from 1919 to July 1943 - Mabel lived here from 1919 to March 1978 - Received email from ID0013, 2 Aug 2021:

Hi! I went past Grandma's house today. They have put a new wood porch/stairs at back door. They either painted or put new siding on garage Grandpa built. They tore down the garage Bill built. There is a pile of wood.

Latitude/Longitude: 40°10'25.15"N, 85°21'52.12"W]]



c. 1942, Marj, Unknown, Olive

Alternate Name: Olive J. Hanson

Name Type: Married

Alternate Name: Olive J. Most

Name Type: Married Alternate Name:

Olive Jean Fields

Name Type: Married

- Name: Olive Jean Fields [1] - Name: Olive J. Fields [2] [3] - Name: Mrs. James Fields [4] - Name: Mrs James Fields, Jr. [5] [6]

SourceList:

[1] Divorce Notice, Olive Haas & James Paul Fields, Doc5465.pdf (A)

[2] 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5550-001.pdf, p 110, 111 (A)

[3] 1941 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5549-001.pdf P 137 (A)

[4] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf (A)

[5] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Muncie Evening Press), Doc5378.pdf (A)

[6] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf

Residence: btw 25 Apr 1921 and 1946 (age

0-25)

1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States 2,3,5,6,13

- Address: 1927 E. 17th St. [1] [2] [3] [4]

- Telephone: 4468W [1]

SourceList:

[1] 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory, Doc5545.pdf

[2] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5552.pdf, p 140

[3] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5553.pdf, page 152

[4] Marriage Record, James Fields, ID1846 & Olive Haas, ID0380, Doc4922.pdf

Education: Apr 1930 (age 8-9) Attended School; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States¹¹

Daughter: 26 Apr 1930 (age 9) Olive Jean Haas appeared in the census in the household of August

Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen on 26 April 1930 in 1927 E 17th St

(17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.

Education: Dec 1932 (age 11) -; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States²¹

- School: Stevenson School

Address: Mock & 17th St., Muncie, Indiana

Misc.: c. 1933 (age 11-12) scrapbook created by Wilma; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States²²

Witness: 1934 (age 12-13) Olive Jean Haas witnessed the religion of Norma Louise Haas as in 1934 in Industry U.B. Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

Education: c. 1935 (age 13-14) -; Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States 23,24,25,26

Muncie Central High School:

Location:

- Original: (1868-1915)

2nd Location: SW Corner of High and Adams (1915-1974)

- New Location: 801 N. Walnut St., Muncie, Indiana 47305 (1974-Present)

Coordinates:

2nd Location: (Circa 1938) 40.191920606056705, -85.3878744035184 - (40°11'30.91"N, 85°23'16.35"W)

- New Location: 40.201839201803864, -85.38749056560997

Web Tags:

- Muncie Central High School (2022): https://chs.muncie.k12.in.us/

- Wikipedia: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Muncie Central High School

Muncie High School was opened in 1868

- Renamed Muncie Central High School in 1881

Residence: 1 Apr 1935 (age 13) 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States¹²

Signature: 1936 (age 14-15) Olive Jean Haas; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States²⁷ Daughter:

Nov 1936 (age 15) Olive Jean Haas mother-Daughter Banquet in November 1936 in

Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States.

Residence: 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States

in the years of 1937, 1940, 1945, and 1946

Education: Student; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States² 1937 (age 15-16)

Daughter: Jul 1937 (age 16) Olive Jean Haas corresponded Postcards from daughters Norma and

Olive in July 1937 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie,

Delaware, Indiana, United States,

Daughter: Nov 1937 (age 16) Olive Jean Haas attended the Mother-Daughter Banquet in November

1937 in Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana,

United States.

Graduation: 1939 (age 17-18) Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States 28,29,30

Muncie Central High School:

Location:

- Original: (1868-1915)

- 2nd Location: SW Corner of High and Adams (1915-1974)

- New Location: 801 N. Walnut St., Muncie, Indiana 47305 (1974-Present)

Coordinates:

- 2nd Location: (Circa 1938) 40.191920606056705, -85.3878744035184 (40°11'30.91"N, 85°23'16.35"W)
- New Location: 40.201839201803864, -85.38749056560997

- Muncie Central High School (2022): https://chs.muncie.k12.in.us/
- Wikipedia: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Muncie_Central_High_School

- Muncie High School was opened in 1868
- Renamed Muncie Central High School in 1881

Religion: 9 Apr 1939 (age 17) Baptized; Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana,

United States³¹

Walnut St Baptist Church:

Occupation: 1940 (age 18-19) Rubber Worker; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States³

- Could this be a rubber worker at Ball Brothers? [1]

SourceList:

[1] 1940 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5543.pdf, p 155

Religion: 24 Mar 1940 (age 18) member of the choir at Walnut St Baptist Church; Walnut St. Baptist

Church, Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{32,33}

Photo Index:

1stRow: #2 Olive ID0380, #4 Margorie ID0381, #5 Norma ID0006

4th Row: John Wilson at left, Rev Hamilton at right

Occupation: 30 Apr 1940 (age 19) Laborer; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States¹²

- 1939: Income \$169 - worked 13 weeks [1]

- 1940: [1]

- at work the week of 24 March 1940 -

- Number of hours worked week of 24-30 March 1940: 30 -

- Occupation: Laborer, Glass factory -

Source List:

[1] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf

Ball Brothers Company:

Location

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

Coordinates:

 $- \ Approximate \ Coordinates: \ 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 \ (Google \ Maps)$

- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

Notes:

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Marital Status:	Apr 1940 (age 18-19)	Single; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ¹²
-----------------	----------------------	--

Daughter: 30 Apr 1940 (age 19) Olive Jean Haas appeared in the census in the household of August

Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen on 30 April 1940 in 1927 E 17th St

(17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.

Occupation: 20 Sep 1940 (age 19) Factory Work [probably Ball Brothers]; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana,

United States¹³

Residence: 20 Sep 1940 (age 19) 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States13

Signature: 20 Sep 1940 (age 19) Olive Jean Haas; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States¹³

Religion: 10 May 1942 (age 21) in John Wilson's Class at Walnut St Baptist Church; Muncie, Delaware,

Indiana, United States³⁴

Occupation: 1943 (age 21-22) Bookkeeper; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴

Occupation: 1943 (age 21-22) -; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴

- Emp Ball Bros Co [1]

Source List:

[1] 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5550-001.pdf, p 111

Ball Brothers Company:

Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

Coordinates:

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)

- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Residence: 1943 (age 21-22) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴

Address: 609 Waid Ave.

Military Service: c. Aug 1943 (age 22) Waiting for call from Navy; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States³⁵

Military Service: frm Oct 1943 to 1946 (age as a Control Tower Operaton in the US Navy Wave in California &

Hawaii^{5,6,7,19,24,36,37,38,39,40}

USNR(W), SP(Y)2C, US Naval Air Station, Barbers Point, Hawaii

- USN [1][2]

SourceList:

[1] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5552.pdf, p 140 [2] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5553.pdf, page 152

Correspondence: 8 Mar 1944 (age 22) postcard from Olive to Norma; California, United States^{41,42}

- Address: Moffett Field

Daughter: 27 Dec 1946 (age 25) Olive Jean Haas Received Purple orchid from Olive on 27 December

1946 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana,

United States.

Marital Status: Apr 1950 (age 28-29) Married; Alameda County, California, United States¹⁴

Apr 1950 (age 28-29) Occupation: Keeping House; Alameda County, California, United States¹⁴

- Occupation Category: H (Keeping House) - Not employed outside home [1]

Source List:

[1] 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most household, Doc6403.pdf

Travel:	Mar 1958 (age 36)	Visiting Mother; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ⁴³
D '1	3.6 1050 (3.6)	D: 1 1 11 1 D 1 1 TI 1 10 43 44

Residence: Mar 1958 (age 36) Pittsburgh, Allegheny, Pennsylvania, United States Misc.:

Bought furniture; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴⁵ Jun 1959 (age 38)

Place: Carrico Furniture

Residence: Jun 1959 (age 38) 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States⁴⁵

Sister: c. 1961 (age 39-40) Olive Jean Haas circa 1961 in Delaware County, Indiana, United States,

Travel: Jul 1963 (age 42)

Daughter: 1 Jul 1972 (age 51) Olive Jean Haas Special Birthday Party and reunion for Mabel on 1

July 1972 in 1927 E 17th St (17th St House), Muncie, Delaware,

Indiana, United States.

Olive Jean Haas was named as an heir in the will of Mabel Marie Heir: 8 Sep 1972 (age 51)

> Worthen on 8 September 1972 in Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States together with Barbara Jane Haas, Marjorie Ruth Haas, Norma

Louise Haas and Wilma Neoma Haas

Olive Jean Haas Special Birthday Party in July 1975 in 1927 E 17th St Daughter: Jul 1975 (age 54)

(17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.

Daughter: 11 Jan 1978 (age 56) Olive Jean Haas wrote 2 checks on 11 January 1978 in 1927 E 17th St

(17th St House), Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States.

Medical: 13 Jul 1978 (age 57) had surgery; California, United States⁴⁷ Residence: 1984 (age 62-63) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States²⁴

Occupation: frm 1984 (age 62-63) Bookkeeper; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States²⁴ Employer: American Lawnmower

Witness: 17 Aug 1986 (age 65) Olive Jean Haas Attended First Valentin Haas Family Reunion on 17

August 1986 in Jonesboro, Grant, Indiana, United States.

Residence: Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{24,36,48} c. 1988 (age 66-67)

311-1/2 S Cherry St 47305 - Phone: 765-287-8812

Illness: 1 Aug 2003 (age 82) Breathing Difficulties - Ball Hospital, Room 10125; Muncie,

Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴⁹

Residence: Yorktown, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁵⁰ 8 Aug 2003 (age 82)

at The Waters - Andrews Road 47396 - Room 205

Yorktown, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{24,30,36,51} Death: 12 Aug 2003 (age 82)

Cause: 5pm, Cardiomyopathy due to heart disease

Address: The Waters Nursing Home

From Image:

Indiana State Department of Health/ Certificate of Death

Local No. 03-819 - State No. 029229

Name: Olive J. Hanson, White, female, 82 yrs., Divorced,

Date of Death: 12 Aug 2003, 5 pm Date of Birth: 25 Apr 1921, Muncie, Indiana

Veteran: Yes

Place of Death: Waters of Yorktown, Yorktown, Delaware County, Indiana Residence: 311 S. Cherry, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana 47305

Father: August Haas - Mother: Mabel Worthen

Informant: Susan McCollum, 1701 S. Ridgeview, Yorktown, IN 47396, Daughter

Cremation: 16 Aug 2003 - The Meeks Crematory, Muncie, Indiana

Cause of death: Cardiomyopathy due to heart disease [1]

SourceList:

[1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3668.pdf

Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States 30,36,52 Cremation: 16 Aug 2003

Place: Meeks Mortuary

Estate Auction of her home and personal Property⁵³ Misc.: 23 Sep 2003 (age 82)

Minnetrista Cultural Center Artist Guild^{24,30} Membership:

Rubber Worker¹² Occupation:

1940: Rubber Worker

20 Sept 1940: Factory Worker (Marriage License)

Signature:

20 Sept 1940: Marriage License "Olive Jean Haas" 11 Jan 1978 - Check from her mother - Acc002743

Postcards sent, received, or mentioned on⁵⁵ Correspondence:

Education: Associate Degree in Social Services; Kentfield, Marin, California,

United States 12,24

Address: College of Marin

- Highest School Grade: 4 yrs High School [1]

[1] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf

Parents:

August Haas and Mabel Marie Worthen 1,9,11,12,13,36,56,57

- Father: August Haas [4] [5]

- Father: August Haas, White, born Ohio, Occupation: Foreman, B. Brothers, Residence: Muncie, Indiana [1]

- Mother: Mable Marie Worthen, White, Occupation: Housewife, born Hartford City, Indiana, Residence: Muncie, Indiana [1]

- Daughter of Head of Household [2] [3]

- Living in August and Mabel Haas Household [2] [3]

SourceList:

[1] Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Olive Jean Haas and James Paul Fields, Doc4922.pdf

[2] 1930 US Census, August Haas, ID0277 Household, Doc5662.pdf

[3] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf

[4] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377 (Hartford City), Doc0566.pdf (A)

[5] Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, (Star, 18 July), Doc3987.pdf (A)

Marriage (1)

Spouse: James Paul Fields (1921-1997)

Marriage Licence: 20 Sep 1940 (age 19) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States¹³
Marriage: 20 Sep 1940 (age 19) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{7,13,17,18,58}

First marriage for both [1]License Date: 20 Sept 1940 [1]Marriage Date: 20 Sept 1940 [1]

- Marriage Place: Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana [1]

- Official: Rev. Edgar Lawrence Hamilton [1]

- Witness: Mrs. James P. Fields [1]

[1] Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Olive Jean Haas and James Paul Fields, Doc4922.pdf

Residence (family): 1941 (age 19-20) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁵⁹

- Address: 202 Janney Av [1]

[1] 1941 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5549-001.pdf P 137

Residence (family): 1943 (age 21-22) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁴

- Residence: 6 Gray's Ct [1]

SourceList:

[1] 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5550-001.pdf, p 110, 111

Divorce: Jul 1943 (age 22) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁶⁰ Residence (family): Jul 1943 (age 22) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{56,57,61}

Misc. (Fam): 19 Jul 1943 (age 22) Funeral of August Haas; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁶²

Address: Meeks Mortuary

- Signed "Friends Who Called" Register Book, PDF page 11 [1]

SourceList

 $\hbox{[1] "Friends Who Called" Register Book - funeral of August Haas, Doc1689.pdf}$

Marriage (2)

Spouse: Walter William Most (1923-1984) Children: Susan Marie Most (1951-)

Marriage: 10 Apr 1946 (age 24) Hawaii, United States^{7,14,15,16,17,18,58,63,64}

Marriage Date: 18 May 1946 [3]
Marriage Place: Hawaii, United States [3]
Marriage Place: Ewa [3]
Certificate No. 4928, Vol 277 [3]

- Beneficiary: Olive Jean Most, 21390 Locust St., Hayward, Alameda, California [1]

- Married [2]

- Wife of head of household (Walter W. Most) [2]

Source List;

[1] PA WW2 Compensation App, Walter Most, Doc5260-merged.pdf [2] 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most household, Doc6403.pdf

[3] Marriage Index Record Walter William Most, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, Doc6515.pdf

Residence (family): 1949 (age 27-28) Alameda County, California, United States¹⁴

- - Living in same house: no - living on a farm: No Living in same county: Yes [Alameda] [1]

Source List:

[1] 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most household, Doc6403.pdf



Spouse: Walter William Most, 1946, age 23



Daughter: Susan Marie Most, c. 1959, age 8

Residence (family): 12 Apr 1950 (age 28) Alameda County, California, United

States14

Address: Eden Township, 21390 Locust St.

Census (family): 12 Apr 1950 (age 28) Alameda County, California, United

States1

Address: Eden Township, 21390 Locust St.

WT - Media: PDF file

From Image:

Enumeration Date: 12 April Address: 21390 Locust St. House not on a farm

House not on a place of 3 or more acres

1] Walter W. Most, Head of household, White Male, Age 27, Married, Born Pennsylvania, Occupation Category: WK (Working), hours worked last week: 48 - Occupation: Service

Station Attendant, Retail Gas Station

Supplemental Questions

1949:

- Living in same house: no - living on a farm: No Living in same county: Yes

- Birth Country of parents: US

- Highest School Grade: S9, Did NOT finished this grade

- Number of weeks worked: 52 - Amount earned: \$3250 Armed Forces: World War 2

2] Olive J. Most, Wife of head, White Female, Age 28, Married - Born Indiana - Occupation

Category: H (Keeping House) - Not employed



- Address: 21390 Locust St. [1]
- House not on a farm [1]
- House not on a place of 3 or more acres [1]

Source List:

 $[1]\ 1950\ US\ Census, Walter\ W.\ Most\ household, Doc6403.pdf$



c. 1959, Sue, Olive, janet



1946, The Blessing -



1946, "Just before I was given away by Lt Stallard"



1946, The Blessing

Marriage (3)

Spouse: Joesph Hanson (1917-1992) Marriage: 17 Dec 1963 (age 42) Residence (family): Mar 1978 (age 56)

Divorce: 1987 (age 65-66)⁶⁶ Residence (family): Aug 1988 (age 67) Virginia City, Storey, Nevada, United States^{7,17,18,58} San Anselmo, Marin, California, United States⁶⁵

Eaton, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁶⁷



Spouse: Joesph Hanson, 1982, age 65



1982, Joe Hanson - Olvie Haas Hanson

Individual Note 1

- Name: Olive Jean Haas [1] [2] [3] [10] [12]

- Name: Olive Haas [4] [5]

- Name: Olive J. Haas [6] [7] [8] [9]

- White [2] [9] [10] [11]

- Female [2] [9] [10] [11] [12]

Source List:

- [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, Doc3600.pdf
- [2] Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Olive Jean Haas and James Paul Fields, Doc4922.pdf
- [3] Autograph Book, Norma Haas, 1936, Doc5042.pdf, page 12 and 16
- [4] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf, p 1147
- [5] 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory, Doc5545.pdf
- [6] 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5550.pdf, p 132
- [7] 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5552.pdf, p 140
- [8] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc5553.pdf, page 152
- [9] 1930 US Census, August Haas, ID0277 Household, Doc5662.pdf
- [10] 1940 US Census, August Haas, ID0377 Household, Doc5667.pdf
- [11] 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most household, Doc6403.pdf
- [12] Marriage Index Record Walter William Most, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, Doc6515.pdf

Individual Note 2

Web Tag: FamilySearch Profile

URL: https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/L8B8-74B

Note:

Individual Note 3

Web Tag: Find a Grave Memorial

URL: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/124609792/olive-jean-hanson

Note:

Individual Note 4

Web Tag: MRM Page

URL: http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php

Note:

Individual Note 5

Web Tag: Military Veterans Page

URL: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Misc/Military Veterans Page.htm#WW 2

Note:

Sources

1. 1927-1928 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1927-1928. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Jan 2020, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf.

- 2. 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: The Baldwin and Commercial Muncie Indiana Con Survey Directory Vol. 1, 1937. Baldwin Con Survey Company, Springfield, Illinois and Commercial Printing Co., Muncie, Indiana, 1937 by Robert Morton Baldwin. www.ancestry.com, accessed 7 Jan 2020. Doc5545.pdf.
- 3. 1940 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1940. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1940. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5548.pdf.
- 4. 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1943. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1943. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5550.pdf.
- 5. 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1945. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich, 1945. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2020. Doc5552.pdf.
- 6. 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 7. The Warthan, Warthen, Worthen Family, Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, nd, RobbHaas Digital Archive, Bk3400, page 3.
- 8. Email, From Wilma Haas ID0379 to ID0001 26 May 2007. Acc001492\ Ph3220.jpg.
- 9. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 2 July 2016. Olive Jean Haas, 25 Apr 1921, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3600.pdf.
- 10. Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf, PDF page 12, 16.
- 11. 1930 U.S. Census, Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 5, ED 18-20, Sheet 35B, 1927 E 17th St, Dwelling 783, Family 849, Line 51, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T626, Roll 583, FHL microfilm: 2340318. www.ancestry.com, accessed 21 March 2020. Doc5662.pdf.
- 12. 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 13. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XXTB-9N5: 27 April 2020), James Paul Fields, ID1846 and Olive Jean Haas, ID0380, 20 Sep 1940; citing Delaware, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004476700. Doc4922.pdf.
- 14. 1950 US Census, Walter W. Most, ID1847 household, Eden Township, Alameda County, California, ED 1-100, Sheet 21, Line 2, 21390 Locust St., Dwelling Serial No. 230. 1950 United States Federal Census [database on-line]. NARA Record Group 29, Roll 3191. www.ancestry.com (accessed 16 Oct 2022), Doc6403.pdf.
- 15. *Marriage Record, Most, Walter William, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, Doc6515.pdf*; (Marriage Index Record, Walter William Most, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, 18 May 1946. "Hawaii, Board of Health, Marriage Record Indexes, 1909-1989," database, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:C2Q8-7ZN2: 2 Feb 2023, No Image), Walter William Most, 18 May 1946; citing Marriage, Hawaii, United States, Hawaii Department of Health, Office of Health Status Monitoring, Honolulu. Doc6515.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6515.pdf; FamilySearch.org. Web: www.familysearch.org.
- 16. Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf, photocopies of Bible pages.
- 17. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Pg 18.
- 18. Bible belonging to August Haas, ID0377 and Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378., Philadelphia, PA: A.J. Holman Co., nd, Repository: RobbHaas Archives, Doc1096.pdf, PDF Page 5.

- 19. Descendants of Johannes Klinger, ID0436. Created by Marjorie Haas VanCouwenberghe, ID0381. San Anselmo, Marin County, California, abt 1986. Doc1446.pdf, Page, 4.
- 20. Newspaper Article, Newspaper Article: "City Statistics" The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), Thursday, 5 May 1921, Page 6, Col. 4. www.newspapers.com, accessed 10 Feb 2017. Doc4042.pdf.
- 21. Education Record, "Eager to Learn" Probably Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Sunday, nd. Olive Haas ID0380 is in picture. Norma Haas Robbins Papers. Acc001625/Doc1709.pdf.
- 22. Scrapbook created by Wilma Neoma Haas, ID0379, about 1933, School Project, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001471/ Doc1731.pdf.
- 23. Web Page, RobbHaas, 1937 Magician Yearbook, Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana.
- 24. Obituary, "Olive J Hanson, 82" The StarPress.com, (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana) 14 Aug 2003. Acc000335/Doc1860.pdf.
- 25. Book, "The Magician", 1937 Muncie Central High School (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana) Yearbook. Norma Haas, ID0006 listed as a Junior, Olive J. Haas, ID0380 listed as a Sophomore. Acc000934/Doc0419.pdf.
- 26. Ibid. "The Magician", 1938 Muncie Central High School (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana) Yearbook. Norma Haas, ID0006 is a Senior, Olive Haas, ID0380 is a Junior. Acc000935/Doc0420.pdf.
- 27. Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf, PDF page 12 and 16.
- 28. Yearbook, Olive Jean Haas and John Lucas. Muncie Central High School "Magician", 1939. "U.S., School Yearbooks, 1880-2012", Database Online. www.ancestry.com, accessed 26 Sept 2015. Doc3169.pdf.
- 29. Newspaper Article, "A Reunion of Family . . . " Norma, Wilma, Olive, Marjorie and Barbara Haas, Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, abt 1986. Acc002624/Doc1547.pdf.
- 30. Obituary, "Olive J Hanson, 82" Muncie StarPress Aug 2003. Acc001040/Doc2295.pdf.
- 31. Document, Misc, The Baptismal Souvenir, Edgar Hamilton, Pastor, Walnut St Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 9 Apr 1939. Acc001604/Doc0346.pdf.
- 32. Ibid. Shawnee Heights Baptist Church (Walnut St Baptist Church) 100th Anniv Booklet. April 1993, page 7. Acc001637/Doc0410.pdf.
- 33. Ibid. Photo of choir with Photo Index. Doc1296.pdf.
- 34. Web Page, RobbHaas, Walnut St. Baptist Church, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana.
- 35. Newspaper Article, "Two Sisters Awaiting Call for Wave Training". Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, abt Aug 1943. Olive Jean Haas Fields and Marjorie Haas. Acc001948/Ph8155.jpg.
- 36. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indiana Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 30 July 2016. Olive J. Hanson, 12 Aug 2003, Yorktown, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3668.pdf.
- 37. Newspaper Article, "Muncie WAVE in Hawaii" Olive Jean Haas Muncie Star (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana), 7 Apr 1945. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249640158/?terms=Olive%2BJean%2BHaas, accessed 11 Sept 1018. Acc001453/Doc4853.pdf.
- 38. Ibid. Muncie Star (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana), Abt Apr 1946. Marriage announcement for Olive Haas & Walter William Most. Acc001454/Doc1594.pdf.
- 39. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC- 060, 074, 118,.
- 40. Newspaper Article, "Eastern Indiana Men with our Armed Forces" The Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 31 Oct 1943, page 10, Col. 2, 3. www.newspapers.com, accessed 30 Jan 2017. Doc3999.pdf.
- 41. Web Page, RobbHaas, Postcard Album, page 36-C. Acc002794/Doc1750-036.pdf.
- 42. Web Page, Wikipedia page for Moffett Field.
- 43. Newspaper Article, "Return Home after Visit" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 16 March 1958, Page 4B, Col. 6. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252179054/, accessed 28 Aug 2019.
- 44. Travel, Mabel and Barb Haas, 1958. Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 8 May 1958, page 3, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252190690/, accessed 10 Sept 2019. Doc5338.pdf.
- 45. Document, Misc, Furniture Invoice, Payment receipts, money order receipts. Olive J Most, June 1959. Acc000203/ Doc0388.pdf.
- 46. Newspaper Article, "Have You Heard" The Muncie Star, 13 July 1963, page 7, Col. 1. www.newspapers.com, accessed 19 Feb 2017. Doc4086.pdf.
- 47. Correspondence, Letter from Marjorie Haas VanCouwenberghe, 13 July 1978, to ID0001, ID0002. Acc002936/Doc1869.pdf.
- 48. ID0001 Personal Knowledge.
- 49. Ibid. Visited her in this facility on several occasions.
- 50. Interview, Phone Conversation with Sue ID0459 8 Aug 2003.

- 51. Obituary, "Olive J. Hanson, 82" The Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 14 Aug 2003, page 4A, Col. 3. www.newspapers.com, accessed 8 Apr 2017. Doc4205.pdf.
- 52. Find a Grave Memorial, Haas, Olive Jean Haas, ID0380 No Cemetery Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/124609792/olive-jean-hanson: accessed 20 May 2023), memorial page for Olive Jean Haas Hanson (25 Apr 1921–12 Aug 2003), Find a Grave Memorial ID 124609792; Cremated, Ashes given to family or friend; Maintained by RobbHaas (contributor 47499592).
- 53. Newspaper Article, Olive Hanson Estate Sale. The StarPress [Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana], 19 Sept 2003. Acc000384/Ph7985-001, 002.jpg.
- 54. Document, Misc, Two check written by Mabel Worthen Haas Crabill, ID0378, 11 Jan 1978 to Olive J. Haas, ID0380 and Marjorie R. Haas, ID0381. Acc002743/Doc1686.pdf.
- 55. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC-043, 054, 055, 057, 059, 060, 074, 081, 101, 110, 116, 118, 122, 123.
- 56. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf.
- 57. Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.
- 58. Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf, page 6.
- 59. 1941 Polk's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1941. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1941. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5549.pdf.
- 60. Olive Jean Fields, James Paul Fields, Divorce Notice. The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), 31 July 1943, Page 3, Col. 3, https://www.newspapers.com/image/248652335/, accessed 5 Dec 2019. Doc5465.pdf.
- 61. Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.
- 62. Friends Who Called Register Book, August Haas, ID0377, 19 July 1943, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Indiana. Repository: RobbHaas Archive (SB-4/Folder A-009), Doc1689.pdf.
- 63. "Pennsylvania, Veteran Compensation Application Files, WWII, 1950-1966" [database on-line]. Original data: Pennsylvania (State). World War II Veterans Compensation Applications, circa 1950s. Records of the Department of Military and Veterans Affairs, Record Group 19, Series 19.92 (877 cartons). Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 July 2019. Doc5260-merged.pdf.
- 64. Newspaper Article, Muncie Star (Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana), 11 Aug 1946, page 14, Col. 5. Marriage announcement for Olive Haas & Walter William Most. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249678147, accessed 15 Sept 2018. Acc001454/Doc4856.pdf.
- 65. "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- 66. Information obtained from Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006, Source Unknown.
- 67. Document, Misc, Guest Register for the Haas Reunion, 21 Aug 1988 Jonesboro, Grant County, Indiana. (Acc001451) Ph8147-005.jpg.

Bibliography

ID0001 Personal Knowledge.

- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XXTB-9N5: 27 April 2020), James Paul Fields, ID1846 and Olive Jean Haas, ID0380, 20 Sep 1940; citing Delaware, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004476700. Doc4922.pdf.
- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900—2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Mabel M. Crabill Succumbs at 78; Services Thursday" Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), Wednesday, 15 March 1978, Page 8, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252458805/, accessed 30 May 2020, Doc0666.pdf.
- "Pennsylvania, Veteran Compensation Application Files, WWII, 1950-1966" [database on-line]. Original data: Pennsylvania (State). World War II Veterans Compensation Applications, circa 1950s. Records of the Department of Military and Veterans Affairs, Record Group 19, Series 19.92 (877 cartons). Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 July 2019. Doc5260-merged.pdf.
- 1927-1928 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1927-1928. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Jan 2020, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf.
- 1930 U.S. Census, Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 5, ED 18-20, Sheet 35B, 1927 E 17th St, Dwelling 783, Family 849, Line 51, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T626, Roll 583, FHL microfilm: 2340318. www.ancestry.com, accessed 21 March 2020. Doc5662.pdf.
- 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: The Baldwin and Commercial Muncie Indiana Con Survey Directory Vol. 1, 1937. Baldwin Con Survey Company, Springfield, Illinois and Commercial Printing Co., Muncie, Indiana, 1937 by Robert Morton Baldwin. www.ancestry.com, accessed 7 Jan 2020. Doc5545.pdf.
- 1940 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1940. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1940. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5548.pdf.
- 1940 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, SD 10, ED 18-3, Sheet 26B, Ward 1, Enumeration Date: 30 Apr 1940. Line 48, 1927 E. 17th St., Dwelling 620, August Haas, ID0377 Household. Original Data: NARA, T-627_1037. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 March 2020. Doc5667.pdf.
- 1941 Polk's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1941. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1941. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5549.pdf.
- 1943 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1943. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1943. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5550.pdf.
- 1945 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995 [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1945. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich, 1945. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 Jan 2020. Doc5552.pdf.
- 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.

1950 US Census.

Autograph Book, Norma Louise Haas, ID0006. Muncie Central High School, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1936. Scanned 16 Jan 2019. Doc5042.pdf.

Bible, Haas, August, ID0377 & Mabel Worthen Haas, ID0378 Family, Doc1096.pdf.

Bible, William Alfred Worthen, ID0386 Family, Including Haas Family entries. Images scanned from photocopied pages. Acc000675/Doc0659.pdf.

Book.

Correspondence.

Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf.

Descendants of Johannes Klinger, ID0436. Created by Marjorie Haas VanCouwenberghe, ID0381. San Anselmo, Marin County, California, abt 1986. Doc1446.pdf.

Document, Misc.

Education Record.

Email.

Find a Grave Memorial.

Friends Who Called Register Book, August Haas, ID0377, 19 July 1943, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Indiana. Repository: RobbHaas Archive (SB-4/Folder A-009), Doc1689.pdf.

Information obtained from Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006, Source Unknown.

Interview.

Loose Postcards (129) - To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820.

Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf.

Marriage Record, Most, Walter William, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, Doc6515.pdf, (Marriage Index Record, Walter William Most, ID1847 and Olive Haas, ID0380, 18 May 1946. "Hawaii, Board of Health, Marriage Record Indexes, 1909-1989," database, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:C2Q8-7ZN2: 2 Feb 2023, No Image), Walter William Most, 18 May 1946; citing Marriage, Hawaii, United States, Hawaii Department of Health, Office of Health Status Monitoring, Honolulu. Doc6515.pdf). Custom Id: Doc6515.pdf; FamilySearch.org. Web: www.familysearch.org.

Newspaper Article.

Obituary, "August Haas, Foreman at Ball Bros. Co., Dies" (August Haas, ID0377), Muncie Evening Press (Muncie, Indiana), 17 July 1943, Page 7, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/249326172/, accessed 9 May 2020. Doc5378.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, 18 July 1943. "August Haas Dead; Lingering Illness" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 July 1943, page 3, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/248650287/ (accessed 10 May 2020), Doc3987-003.pdf.

Obituary, August Haas, ID0377, Hartford City Newspaper, July 1943. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archives, Doc0566.pdf. Obituary.

Olive Jean Fields, James Paul Fields, Divorce Notice. The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), 31 July 1943, Page 3, Col. 3, https://www.newspapers.com/image/248652335/, accessed 5 Dec 2019. Doc5465.pdf.

Scrapbook created by Wilma Neoma Haas, ID0379, about 1933, School Project, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers. Acc001471/Doc1731.pdf.

The Warthan, Warthen, Worthen Family, Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, nd, RobbHaas Digital Archive, Bk3400.

Travel, Mabel and Barb Haas, 1958. Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 8 May 1958, page 3, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/252190690/, accessed 10 Sept 2019. Doc5338.pdf.

Web Page, RobbHaas.

Web Page.

Yearbook.